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Ministry of the Environment, 
Conservation and Parks
Floor 1, 135 St Clair Ave W
Toronto, ON
M4V 1P5
Telephone: (416) 314-7998

Ministère de l’Environnement, de la 
Protection de la nature et des Parcs
1er étage, 135 av St. Clair O
Toronto, ON
M4V 1P5
Téléphone : (416) 314-7998

March 10, 2025

Tom Burzynski, Manager, Capital Projects & Site Relations
APOTEX INC.
50 Steinway Blvd
Toronto, Ontario
M9W 6Y3

Dear Tom Burzynski:

Re: Application for Approval
Apotex Inc. Drainage Improvements Storm Sewers and SWM works
Richmond Hill City, Regional Municipality of York
Reference Number 9148-D3ALFF

This is to advise you that we have not received the information requested in our emails dated July 
10, 2024 and February 12, 2025. Further than that, as requested in your engineering consultant's 
email dated February 19, 2025, your application is considered withdrawn and the above-noted 
file is now closed.

The submitted application fee will be refunded shortly in the amount of $2900.00 which 
represents the amount submitted reduced by the non-refundable administrative processing fee of 
$200.

 
If you wish to pursue your original proposal in the future, you will need to submit a new 
application complete with all required supporting information and appropriate application fee.

We also emphasize that under section 20.2 of Part II.1 of the Environmental Protection Act, 
(Act) you are required to obtain an approval under  section 20.3 of Part II.1 of the Act before 
construction, alteration, extension, replacement and usage of any sewage works.
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If you have any questions regarding the above, please contact Mohammed Nizamuddin, Senior 
Wastewater Engineer at (416) 414-2942.

Yours truly,

Fariha Pannu, P.Eng.
Director
appointed for the purposes of Part II.1 of the Environmental Protection Act

MN/

c: District Manager, MECP York-Durham
Hamish Trenam, Stantec Consulting Ltd.


